
 Kentucky Road Riders 

River Valley Riders—Chapter G 
September 2025 

 “FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, AND KNOWLEDGE” 

NEXT GET-TOGETHER:  Tuesday 9/9/25 — American Legion, Post 4, 8355 US-42, Florence, KY 

41042. 6pm Social Hours, bring your meal to eat. 7pm Meeting. 

The website now features an Event Calendar which lists dates for all social, camping and rides. Details for 
each type of event are located separately. Ride event details can be found here Ride Schedule.  

Welcome to the River Valley Riders, “The G”, a local chapter of Wing’D Riders, located in 

Northern Kentucky (Florence). We are a group of like-minded motorcyclists who gather to 

ride! We welcome all brands of motorcycles.  

https://chapterg.org
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule/
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule-2024/


Lawson’s Junction & Rowlett’s Milkhouse Creamery 

    Our last lunch ride in July had our group traveling to Campbellsburg Ky to Lawson’s Family Restaurant. 

After lunch we visited Rowlett’s Milkhouse Creamery for some homemade ice cream. 

Lawson’s food was delicious and the portions were large. Be sure you’re hungry when you go.  The ice 

cream at Rowlett’s was so creamy, you have to give it a try if you’re in the area. 

Carol had to try one of the hush puppies and Donita decide a just a Pork Sandwich.  



SwampWater Grill 

    Located on Kellogg Ave. in Cincinnati, this restaurant offers delicious food. A few popular dishes are jala-

peno poppers, gator bites, Bayou Shrimp and Tomahowak Pork Chops.  Connected to this restaurant is an 

antique mall that you can browse through and spend some money.   

Our group tried the gator, poppers, pork chops and crawfish etouffee.  The portions were large that many 

from our group took home to-go boxes. 

 



Our Best  

Our last lunch ride for August was to a favorite of Chapter G...Our Best in Smithfield, KY.  The weather was 

perfect for those on 2 and 3 wheels.  We were happy that the Quires and the Centners were able to join 

us.  If you haven’t been to Our Best, you need to check them out. The food is yummy and plentiful.  Don’t 

forget  to save room for the delicious desserts.   



The Blast 

    The Blast this year was held at General Butler State Park.  The facility was just perfect for the event.  Be-

tween the lodge, cabins and camping, you had your choice of where to stay.  Although it was hot, several 

members participated in the Bike Games and the Guided Rides.   

The State Team did a excellent job with  the Team Challenge Game and Friday’s Casino Night.  The games 

were fun and one was very creative. The band, The Charitables played throughout the night while mem-

bers played the casino games.  Chances for 20/30/50, $300 grand prize, door prizes and chapter baskets 

were also a hit.  We also can’t forgot the State Educators game of Jeopardy for a prize.   

There were 13 vendors at the event and everyone enjoyed shopping at their booths.  

If you didn’t attend this year, be sure to consider attending in 2026. It will be held again at General Bulter 

State Park.    



The Blast 

 

 

 



The Blast 
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SPONSOR’S BLOCK 

While we were stationed in Heidelberg Germany John had a Kawaski 550 GTL. similar to the one I have pic-

tured here.  This was a great bike for the roads of Germany.  We would ride with another couple, the Jones, 

all over Heidelberg and the surrounding areas.  It was beautiful country to see.  You would see castles or 

wine vineyards on the hillsides.  The streets were narrow but for a motorcycle they were fine.  We were 

young and could enjoy just hopping on the bike and taking off.   

One trip to a shopping mall, ended my time on a motorcycle.  There were several levels in the parking garage 

and John was going up the ramps to the top level.  However, as he went up the last ramp, he laid on the gas 

too much and the bike did a little jump at the end of the ramp, causing us both raised off the seat of the bike. 

Well, John was pushed back, which pushed me back and I landed on the rubber grab handle.  One busted 

tailbone ended my time on a 2 wheeled motorcycle. 

It wasn’t until we went to a G meeting in 2018 that I told John if he would trike his motorcycle, I would ride 

again.   

Patton Barracks where John was stationed. 

A view of the Heidelberg Castle that we saw going 

to and from work everyday as we lived in a city out-

side Heidelberg called Handschuhsheim. 

Kawaski 550 GTL. 



1 September 2025 NEWSLETTER 

PAGE SECTION PAGE SECTION 

2 Chapter Director’s Report 12 Traveling Plaque/KY Chapter Meetings 

3 Membership Enhancement 13 University Classes & KY District Events 

4 Riders Education 14 Couple of the Year/Individual of the Year 

6 Treasurer/Social Secretary 15 Items for Sale 

7 Ride Coordinator 21 Advertisement/Where to Find Us 

8 Motorist Awareness 22 Did You Know 

9 Events Coordinator 23 JMC Rider Membership 

10 River Valley Riders Chapter Event Schedule 24 RVR Chapter G Bingo 

11 Newsletter Editor/JMC Riders News 25 KY State Team/Wing’d Rider Team 

    

OFFICERS  

Chapter Team Directors 

John & Mary Eicher 
cd@chapterg.org 

Assistant Chapter Directors 

Open Position 

 

acd@chapterg.org 

Chapter Treasurer 

Luanne Williams 

 

treasurer@chapterg.org 

Chapter Membership  Enhancement 

Donita Nardi 

 

mec@chapterg.org 

Ride Coordinators 

Lesley & Steve Holder-Hare 

 

ridecoordinator@chapterg.org 

STAFF  

50/50 Coordinators 

Dean & Kim Hedger 

 

50-50@chapterg.org 

Social Secretary 

Chris Davis 

 

social@chapterg.org 

Awards Coordinator 

Gary Heil 

 

awards@chapterg.org 

Events Coordinator 

Donita Nardi 

 

specialevents@chapterg.org 

Motorist Awareness  

Coordinator 

Jerry Williams 

 

 

map@chapterg.org 

Webmaster 

Steve & Lesley Holder-Hare  

webmaster@chapterg.org 

Newsletter Editor 

Mary Eicher 

 

newsletter@chapterg.org 

2025 Couple of the Year 

Jerry & Luanne Williams 

 

coy@chapterg.org 

Camping Coordinators 

Rick & Leah Cridlin 

 

camping@chapterg.org 

2025 Individual of the Year 

Gary Heil 

 

ioy@chapterg.org 

Utility Coordinator 

Ron Harper utility@chapterg.org 

  

TEAM G 

TABLE OF CONTENTS 

mailto:cdchapterg@gmail.com
mailto:acd@chapterg.org
mailto:treasurer@chapterg.org
mailto:mec@chapterg.org
mailto:ridecoordinator@chapterg.org
mailto:50-50@chapterg.org
mailto:social@chapterg.org
mailto:awards@chapterg.org
mailto:judynorris2951@gmail.com
mailto:map@chapterg.org
mailto:webmaster@chapterg.org
mailto:newsletter@chapterg.org
mailto:coy@chapterg.org
mailto:imjustleah@aol.com
mailto:jeffhinkle21@gmail.com
mailto:utility@chapterg.org


2 September 2025 NEWSLETTER 

C
H

A
P

TE
R

 D
IR

EC
TO

R
S 



3 September 2025 NEWSLETTER 

M
EM

B
ER

SH
IP

 E
N

H
A

N
C

EM
EM

EN
T

 
Had a BLAST at the BLAST!! 

 

The 2025 KY BLAST is now in the books, and if you missed it, you sure missed a great time.   It was 

a welcome change to have a room full of vendors awaiting the arrival of our members with all 

sorts of items for our members to shop.  It has been difficult to get vendors to our rally for several 

years, but this year, the State Team really cracked the code.  With 5 guided rides over a two-day 

span, team challenges, informational classes, Wingo, and plenty of friends, this was truly an awe-

some event.  And the Friday night delight of Casino Night was a huge hit!   

When we talk about the issues facing our current organization, you always hear at least a few  

people grumbling about the fall of GWRRA and Wing’d Rider.  Some folks feel that we don’t need 

an organization backing us at all to keep what we have in Kentucky.  But if at some point this year 

you enjoyed the Ride-In, the Ops meeting (with the escape room), or the Blast, there is your proof 

that it is good to have that backing.  Without it, all of those events would be much more difficult 

and costly to provide.   

JMC Riders is a mere $40 per year for a couple.  That’s less than $3.50 per month!!  Do you re-

member what you last paid for GWRRA???  And you renewed every year without giving it a 

thought.  Our organization is new and is not now, or may never be at the caliper of GWRRA, but it 

offers us the ability to continue having the FUN that we are all used to having, at a lower price 

than ever before.  So, when your membership comes do, renew, and let the FUN continue.  
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“It takes a village.”  How many times have you heard this in your lifetime?  How many times have 
you said it yourself?  Commonly, this proverb emphasizes that it takes the collective support of 
community involvement in the development of a child to be happy, healthy, and well-adjusted.  
Uncommonly, I think this phrase can also be used in consideration of any personal or group devel-
opment.  This month let us explore and reflect on this idea to get a sense of its meaning. 

The root of this idea is in the word community.  From Dictionary.com we find the following infor-
mation (edited for space considerations): 

com·mu·ni·ty 

/kəˈmyo͞onədē/ 

noun 

• a group of people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic in common. 

• the people of a district or country considered collectively, especially in the context of social 
values and responsibilities. 

• a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes, interests, and 
goals. 

 
From the Merriam-Webster we also get similar information: 

• a unified body of individuals: such as the people with common interests living in a particular 
area 

• a body of persons of common and especially professional interests scattered through a larger 
society 

 

And from the Cambridge Dictionary: 

• the people living in one particular area or people who are considered as a unit because 
of their common interests, social group, or nationality 

 

When I was researching this month’s article, I also came across the following chart that shows the 
use of the word community in various written forms of communication during the last few hun-
dred years. 

 
 

I joined GWRRA KY Chapter G in 2009 because I was looking for a group of people with whom I 
could ride and learn about motorcycles and motorcycling.  I had been to a few rallies, but to each 
one I went by myself, because I only wanted to take advantage of the demo rides the factories 
offered there.  And I had never camped (not even once) until I joined Chapter G.  I had no idea 
what to expect or what to bring or how to act.   

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=2388371dc08fac3b&q=collectively&si=AMgyJEteZp7BQEz0BAvgfpJJ2JtV2mcy4zap4N6wn51kTdIyy_pIhShSUL-MZ7LrScp_JKxw4eoeoV9I1c4DXAh04laJDYgfi8Tfaxw5_8_wViyBhuJSaO8%3D&expnd=1&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=2ahUKEwj2_smByZqPAxUgkokEHZTaCKQQyecJegQ
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=2388371dc08fac3b&q=attitudes&si=AMgyJEuX8sCQ2kc8L1tnlWVo3ksQCHlx6X6t_VP80gNwyvegyOsH88LvEe6Q0FyvlkObkuEDmBzRdAhXcaiEZvl59a0QPscnOzDUjwkCEwY6j-JBejMY1ZA%3D&expnd=1&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=2ahUKEwj2_smByZqPAxUgkokEHZTaCKQQyecJegUIQx
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/common
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/people
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/their
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/common
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/their
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/us/dictionary/english/common
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In each instance above, I had no idea that what I would learn, that what was really going on in 
these activities was the very definition of community.  People coming together for social interac-
tion, discussion, and camaraderie.  People always willing to offer assistance when it was needed, 
and willing to pool and share resources so no one was left at a disadvantage.  Everyone taking 
their turn at a booth or task so that everyone could experience some fun or relaxation during the 
event.  Everyone willing to use their unique talent to add their one piece so the puzzle was com-
pleted without any one person doing all the work. 

 

The KRR 2025 Blast has just been entered into the history books.  For me, it was a great experi-
ence and a prime example of all three examples of community: camping, rally, and riding.  The 
village this year seemed a little bit smaller, but the willingness of the people to share the work 
and the resources, to step up when others falter, was still alive.  I look forward to the next rally, 
camping opportunity, and group ride so I can continue to help those in need, and know that if I 
am the one that needs the help, someone will step up, share their unique talent, and be there for 
me.  
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Jerry & Luanne Williams  

KY State/ 

Chapter G Treasurers 

Hi Chapter G, 
 

Congratulations to our winners on Tuesday, August 12, 2025, Chapter Get Together!!  Marilyn 
Elam won the $10 “Membership” Draw this month.  Carol Redd won 1st place for $16, Ron Harper 
won 2nd place for $10, and Robbie Feldkamp won 3rd place for $7. 
 
Thank you to all who participated in the August Gathering.    
 
Also, we want to thank Dean Hedger and Jack Redd.  They did a great job selling our 50/30/20 
tickets.  If it was not for Dean and Jack selling tickets this month and our wonderful members/
guests purchasing our 50/30/20 tickets, we would not have the opportunity to do the fun events 
that we do each year. 
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River Valley Riders—Chapter G would like to wish a very  Happy Birthday and a Happy Anniversary to 

our members who are celebrating in the month of September. If you have a birthday or anniversary 

in September that I have missed, please contact me so I can update my roster. 

 

   9/4 Charlie T 

   9/12 Jerry W 

   9/16 Babette Centner     

 

       9/3 Charlie & Rena H 

               9/12 John & Mary E 

         

                                              

    

If you have any information, for anyone who is sick or passed away that needs to be forwarded to 

our Chapter G family, please contact me at: social@chapterg.org.      
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Well, at least it didn’t rain for our ride to the 

Swampwater Grill and the Riverside Antique 

Mall, but it was hot. It was a shorter ride, about 

1.5 hours starting at 10 am to avoid most of the 

heat. The route was a little different than other 

rides as it wasn’t exactly “backroads” as you 

know them. It was an urban tour of little used 

side roads in Anderson Township. We rode up 

and down the hills, around and around the 

curves, yep, hills and curves in the “AT” as it’s 

referred to locally. A special side trip was made 

to a very exclusive neighborhood with a few 

homes, sorry, mansions, being pointed out that 

belong to some local celebrities….ask Steve or I 

or better yet ask a member who was on the ride, 

for the details.  

The lunch at Swampwater Grill was incredible, 

service was great and the atmosphere was fun. 

Creole/Cajun is the theme and they also have 

some wonderful smoked meat options. Thanks 

to Howard for the suggestion. I’ve learned that 

you can always trust a food recommendation 

from Howard! I think we pretty much all took 

large doggie bags home.  Appreciation also goes 

to John K. for running tail for us – thank you 

John.  

The Blast at General Butler State Park was a 

treat for Steve and I as we got to go on rides we 

didn’t plan or lead. Steve did the Fort Knox ride, 

while Jennie K and I rode in Ron’s convertible 

“Smokey” with the Scenic ride planned by Steve 

C and driven by Ron in Smokey. On Saturday, 

Steve and I were in the Kentucky State Capital 

ride, planned and executed beautifully by Roger 

Early. We so appreciate those who planned, led 

and ran tail for these rides at the State Rally. We 

also did some riding ourselves on Wednes-

day to several locations we were scoping out 

for potential rides for River Valley Riders for 

2026. 

Kudos to the state team for the entire Blast, but 

particularly for the Casino Night…so much fun 

and such ingenuity. We enjoyed playing all the 

games of chance.  

Our 2nd ride in August took us to a long time RVR 

favorite…Our Best in Smithfield KY.  6 bikes 

started out from Crestview Mall and we picked 

up another 3 bikes at the Flying J in Walton 

about 40 minutes later, as the ride route took us 

right past the “J”. The weather was perfect, cool, 

somewhat cloudy and we rode some wonderful 

curvy roads, surrounded by corn, hay bales and 

tobacco. I even heard somebody say that one of 

the roads, was a first for them  , which is some-

thing to hear as I thought for sure that our mem-

bers had ridden most all the roads around, over 

the many years.  

It was nice to see Mary, Joyce & Windy and Ste-

ve & Babette at the restaurant when we arrived. 

Our Best, did not disappoint at all. Oh my, and 

several of us even succumbed to the Blackberry 

Cobbler….so stuffed! Lively CB chatter on the 

return route made sure that nobody was falling 

into a food coma as John K. thought was a dis-

tinct possibility. In all, 16 members enjoyed not 

only the good food but the camaraderie of our 

RVR community. 

Many thanks to John K. who volunteered to ride 

tail again, both ways. We are so appreciative of 

his time doing this to make the ride easier for us 

to lead, and safer for all our riders. 

You still have time to sign up at the September 

chapter meeting for the ride on Saturday Sep-

tember 13th to Kim’s Southern Table in German-

town Ky. 
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Jerry Williams  

Hello Chapter G, 

Recently, Luanne & I went to Parke County, Indiana which is very popular due to its 31 covered 

bridges, and we ended up seeing 19 covered bridges.  The trip was beautiful, the weather was 

great, and it was more than we expected.  Upon our arrival, the covered bridge routes were laid 

out to navigate easily in a car.  We were thinking about taking this trip on a motorcycle but after 

the large amount of gravel roads, it would be unsafe for anyone on 2 wheels.  We could take a trip 

there as a group if we went in cars at which it would be a beautiful weekend.  The scenery is great, 

and the covered bridges are beautiful, and the state parks, lodges and hotels are very nice. 

After taking our trip, here is some information we found on the internet that would be helpful in 

planning a motorcycle trip: 

1. Research the Area: Research the routes, roads and hazards that you may encounter. 

2. Plan Your Route and Book Your Lodging ahead of time: Use a reliable GPS or mapping app to 

plan your route and have a physical map as a backup. 

3. Check the Weather and pack the gear that you will need for the weather that you will encoun-

ter. 

4. Pack Essentials: Pack your clothing, medication, first aid kit, tools and a tire repair kit. 

5. Safety Gear: Always make sure to wear appropriate safety gear, including a helmet, gloves, 

jacket, and boots. 

6. Stay Connected: Inform someone about your travel plans and check in with them regularly. 

Carry a fully charged mobile phone and consider bringing a portable charger. 

Enjoy the Journey: If you are not feeling well, drowsy or sick, do not ride.  Also, make sure you are 

hydrated. Take your time and enjoy the ride and stop to take in the scenery, meet new people, 

and make the most of your adventure. 
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Our annual end of summer picnic is fast approach-

ing, and this year the theme will be CELEBRATION!  

I’m sad to admit that I missed our Chapter Birthday 

back in March, but I’m eager to make up for my mis-

take by putting together a picnic to celebrate our 

beloved Chapter G (RVR) and all the family members 

that make it so special.  This years’ picnic will high-

light what we have built together over the years and 

help us all to remember how special and unique  a 

group we really are.  Think about your life, and the 

good times you’ve had, and then try to think what it 

would have been like if you had never joined this 

group?  What if you had never met any of these 

wonderful people?  No groups to ride with, less ice 

cream, and certainly a whole lot less FUN!!  We’ve 

laughed together, cried together and supported 

each other in good times and bad.  We are more 

than a motorcycle group; we’re a happy little com-

munity of folks who likely would never have met had 

it not been for our passion of riding.   

How many times have you gone to a “celebration of 

life” of a friend, and in viewing the many photos and 

videos, came to a realization that there was so much 

more to that person than you never even knew 

about.  Maybe you had things in common that you 

could have talked about or dream destinations that 

you could have visited together.  Why do we wait 

until people are gone to celebrate their lives??  Let’s 

do it NOW!!!  This event will give everyone the op-

portunity to share a little of their wonderful life with 

the people we spend so much time enjoying.  So, 

bring your stories, your hopes and dreams, whether 

they have come to fruition or fallen by the wayside.  

Share with us who you are!! (Unless of course you’re 

some kind of spy, or in the witness protection pro-

gram…in which case, just make something up).  At 

the last get-together I handed out a slip of paper 

with some things you might like to share: 

As a child, what 
did you want to 

be when you grew up? 

What was your favorite job and why? 

What was your most exciting job and why? 

What was your favorite vacation? 

What is your dream vacation? 

What is farthest you’ve ever been from home? 

Do you have kids? Grandkids? 

Have you ever met anyone famous? 

Tell us something interesting about you. 

It’s not a test, and you don’t have to answer them 
all, or any of them is you choose not to.  Just come 
enjoy great food, play games, sit and talk with 
friends, and stay for a movie under the stars.  Hope 
to see you there! 

Big Bone Campground- 3380 Beaver Rd, Union, KY 
41091 

Saturday September 20th  - Lunch around 1pm 

$10.00 per person 

Family welcome 

Please bring a side dish to share. 

It’s Time to CELEBRATE US!! 
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BIKE NIGHT—Every Thursday at Hooters, Hou-

ston Rd., Florence. 

September 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 3rd, 10th, 17th, and 

24th. 

• 3rd— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 8th — Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 10th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 13th—Lunch Ride— Kim’s Southern Table, Ger-

mantown, KY 

• 17th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 18th—20th—RVR End of Year Campout, Big Bone 

Lick State Park. 

• 20th—RVR Family Picnic—Big Bone Lick 

Campground Site #4. More info to come. 

• 24th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 30th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Donato’s Dixie 

Hwy, Erlanger. Eat at 6pm. Meet at 7pm. 

October 2025 
• 1st — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 8th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come 

early to eat before Bingo! 

• 11th — Lunch Ride— Lakehouse Grill, Clarksville, 

OH 

• 14th—Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 15th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 18th — Lunch Ride— Country Crust Bakery or JR’s 

General Store, Bainbridge, OH 

• 18th—24th—KYRR Fall Ride (Dates are Tentative) 

• 22nd — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 28th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Donato’s Dixie 

Hwy, Erlanger. Eat at 6pm. Meet at 7pm 

• 29th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

November 2025 
• 5th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 8th—Social Dinner—TBD 

• 11th — Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 12th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 19th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 25th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Donato’s Dixie 

Hwy, Erlanger. Eat at 6pm. Meet at 7pm 

• 26th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

DECEMBER 6th  -  5pm 
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 This newsletter is for our members, if you would like to see anything else in the newsletter, please 

let me know.  

 

If you would like to share a riding story, please submit your article and pictures to me. I’ll add 

them to the newsletter.   

 

Do you have an  item (s) For Sale, why not list it in our newsletter. Just email me the following in-

formation: a picture, price and a description of item (s). Please include your contact information.  

Remember if your item is sold, be sure to let me know so I can remove it from the newsletter. 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER : Items/articles for the newsletter must be submitted by the 20th of 

the month.  
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Click here for the latest updates released from John Lazzeroni, JMC Riders Group 

Not a member? Join online here!         Follow JMC Riders on Facebook 

https://jmcorp.com/JMC-Riders-Group_c_25.html
https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1183575926540506
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The Traveling Plaque promotes  visitation between chapters. Each chapter has a chance to 

capture the plaque by attending the chapter meeting of the chapter who currently holds the 

plaque.  Points are given at each meeting that your chapter attends. At the end of the year, at 

the KY Blast, the chapter with the most points, is awarded the plaque.  

Check on KY State Calendar for updated information on meetings. 

The new year has started for the traveling plaque.  Chapter A has the plaque and it will be 
available at the 9/13/25 meeting.
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Chapter A—Louisville 

Meets the 2nd Saturday 
Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7 
Louisville, KY 40065 
Eat at 11:00 am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter C—Lexington 

Meets the 3rd Saturday 
Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 
Lexington, KY 40509 
Eat at 11:00am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter G — Northern KY 

Meets 2nd Tuesday  
American Legion Post 4 
8385 US Hwy 42 
Florence, KY 41042 
6:00pm Bring  your own dinner to eat and social-
ize—Meet at 7:00pm 

 

Chapter K—Henderson 

Meets 1st Saturday 
Echo Lanes 
1698 Second St. 
Henderson, KY 42420 
Meet at 12:30am (CT)— Eat at 1:00pm (CT) 

 

Chapter S — Elizabethtown 

Meets 1st or 2nd Sunday (check State Calendar) 
Shoney’s 
1046 Executive Dr. 
Elizabethtown, KY 42701 
Eat at 4:00pm—Meet at 5:00pm 

 

Chapter T — Paintsville 

No Longer meets 

 

Chapter Y—Mayfield 

Meets 1st Thursday 
Majestic Family Restaurant 
700 S 6th St 
Mayfield, KY 42066 
Eat at 6:00pm—Meet 7:00 (CT) 

https://kyroadriders.org/traveling-plaque/
https://chaptera.org/
http://www.kybluegrasswings.org/
http://www.chapterg.org/page2.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2735458413238794
https://www.facebook.com/groups/213677512002198
https://www.kyroadriders.org/events-calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/Gwrra-Chapter-KY-T-Big-Sandy-Wings-128027183940433
https://www.facebook.com/groups/chapterygwrra
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Looking for a Road Course, you can sign-up on their website. Here’s the link. 
 
Be sure to check out their website for updated information. 
RPM Academy 
 

U
P

C
O

M
IN

G
 K

Y
 S

TA
TE

 E
V

EN
TS

 

State Ride—TBD—October 

around the 18th.  Bruce Hensley 

will lead a ride that will travel 

through each Chapter.  You can 

participate in all or part of this 

ride.  More information to come. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

KY State Annual Meeting (name 

to come) January 30th &  31st! 

 

The 2026 Ride-in is hosted by 

Chapter C. More information to 

come.   

 

The 2026 Blast will be back at 

General Butler State Park.  More 

information to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://rpm-academy.square.site/
https://rpmacademy.net/
https://rpmacademy.net/
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 COY AND IOY  MASCOTS 

Bernie will be available at the Chapter A gathering on 
9/13/25. They meet at Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7, 
Louisville, KY. They eat at 11:00am and meet at 12:00pm.  

Scruff will be available at the Chapter G gathering on 9/9/25. They 
meet at the American Legion Post 4, 8385 US Hwy 42, Florence. They 
eat at 6:00 (bring your own food) and meet at 7:00.  
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New & Ready to Order—River Valley Riders—KyG Jackets!  Please note that the  

2X and 3X are $3.00 more. 

STORE LINK 

 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Welcome to the River Valley Riders Gear Store.  Looking for a new shirt or a hat, all you have to do is 

click on the Store link and order your gear.   

STORE LINK 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Honda Goldwing 2002, 1800cc, 96128 miles, - $5500.00 

Illusion Red, excellent condition, serviced ready to ride.   

Contact Charlie Hobbs—859-802-6931 

New front tire at 94891 miles, replaced hydraulic fluids at same service.  rear tire at 84845 miles 

(service papers with bike).   

Lots of chrome, hand guards, mounted GPS, CB, highway pegs, belly pan, Honda service Manuel, 2 

half covers, dust cover, front tie down strap.   

I would not hesitate to take this bike on a cross country trip.  

If wanted a spare rear end assembly from a trike conversion. 
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2010 Goldwing Motorcycle  

Blue Book Value is $11,500, but I will accept any reasonable offer.   

Comfort Audio ABS and airbag.  Excellent condition.   

19,900 miles.  Garage kept every day.   

Must see to appreciate.   

If interested, contact Tom (Luanne's brother).  

 Phone number: (513) 236-7242 (text or call).  
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You can find us on the web at:  

chapterg.org 

Be sure to follow our Facebook page. 

River Valley Riders—KyG 

http://chapterg.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RVR.Kyg
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Fun Facts That Will Amaze You 

 

• American flags left on the moon will eventually get bleached white by the sun. 

• While they are hibernating, bears do not urinate. Their bodies convert waste into protein. 

• White-faced capuchin monkeys greet each other by sticking their fingers up each others’ nos-
es. 

• Gummy bears were originally called "dancing bears." 

• New Zealand has more cats per person than any other country in the world. 

• The hagfish is the only animal that has a skull but no spine. 

• People weigh less if they stand at the equator than if they stand at the North or South poles. 

• At their closest points, the U.S and the Soviet Union are over 2 miles (3km) apart. 

• The yo-yo was originally a weapon used in the Philippine jungle. 

• Victor Hugo’s novel Les Miserable contains a sentence that is 823 words long. 

• Alexander the Great was the first person to be pictured on a coin. 

• FDR’s portrait was on the dime because of his association with the March of Dimes charity. 

• The sun weighs 2,000 million million million million tons. 

• Shoes that were specific to left and right were not made until the Civil War. 

• The Turks call the turkey an “American bird.” 

• Lightning kills about 10,000 people a year worldwide, more people than tornadoes or flooding. 

• At an average of 15 breaths per minute, we take about 400 million breaths during a lifetime. 
This is equivalent to about 53 million gallons of air. 

• The shiniest living thing on earth is the Pollia Condensata, an African fruit. 

• The bee hummingbird drinks from up to 1,500 flowers a day. 

• We throw away enough ribbon each year to tie a bow around the entire Earth. 

• Comets in ancient Greece were called “hairy stars.” 

• African lions catch about 20% of the prey they chase. Dragonflies catch 95%. 

• A “cronut” is a cross between a doughnut and a croissant. 

• Amazon.com was originally called a cadabra. 

• A human loses about a million skin cells per 24 hours. 

• Rabbits can see behind them without moving their heads. 

• Even though the blue whale is the largest animal on earth, it can’t swallow anything bigger 
than a beach ball. 

• Every year, about 100 billion servings of instant ramen are sold each year, or about 14 bowls 
per person. 

• Mistletoe has no scent. 

• A Chihuahua and a dachshund mix is a “chiweenie.” 

• The Hungarian word for "quotation marks" is "macskaköröm," which literally translates to "cat 
claws." 

• There are no seagulls in Hawaii. 

 

Reference: By Karin Lehnardt, Senior Writer   Published August 19, 2020   FACTRETRIEVER 
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Renew your membership here! 

https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
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State Directors 

Rick & Leah Cridlin kyroadriderdirector@gmail.com 

Assistant State Directors 

Dan & Rita Bondurant 

 

assistant_dirctor@kyroadrider.org 

Ride Coordinators 

Bruce & Kathy Hensley 

 

ride_coordinator@kyroadriders.org 

Educators 

Rick & Kim Artmayer 

 

ky.de.educator@gmail.com 

Treasurers 

Jerry & Luanne Williams 

 

treasurer@kyroadriders.org 

Membership Enhancement 

Program Coordinators 

Dean & Lora Miller/Miles Justice 

 

 

mepc@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Couple of the Year 

Jim & Kay Bryan 

 

coy@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Individual of the Year 

Ron Harper 

 

ioy@kyroadriders.org 

Pins & Patches 

John Keiter 

 

Pins_patches@kyroadriders.org 

Vendor Coordinators 

Ray & Kathy Conrad 

 

rconrad@wkybb.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donita Nardi 

 

Newsletter_editor@kyroadriders.org 

Webmasters 

Roger & Karen Early 

 

webmaster@kyroadrider.org 

Motorist Awareness 

Open Position 

 

KENTUCKY STATE TEAM 

JMC RIDERS TEAM 

President 

John Lazzeroni 

 

 


